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Dear Parents/Carers,

A massive thank you to each and every
parent who has supported our school
this term, in total we have raised
approximately $6000. This is absolutely
amazing for the size of our school. 
I know we have asked a lot of you all
this term; normally we try to space out
our fundraising. When I set the 
Slime Fun Run and Easter raffle, we had
no plans of doing the hot cross bun
orders. We wanted the slime to be
when the weather was still nice. The
hot cross bun opportunity came out of
nowhere; in fact, in the past, I have
tried to have this style of hot cross bun
order, but we have always been
overlooked.
For the remainder of the year, we have
just our annual fundraising events;
Mother’s Day stall, Scholastic Book Fair,
Father’s Day stall, Christmas raffle, and
hot chocolates (instead of icy poles).

Borrowed uniform
If we sent your child home in some of
the spare uniform after the slime day,
please send it back after the holidays
so we have it available the next time
students need uniform.
If you have some uniform that your
child is no longer wearing (too small),
we’d love to take it off your hands.

Camps
Over the holidays I will be finalising the
camp sleeping arrangements and
activity groups for the Grade 3s and 4s
(the 5/6 camp is altogether the whole
time). I appreciate that not knowing
exactly which group they are in is going
to be tricky for some students; all
students have written down two
students they would be happy to be in
a room with, I am taking this into
account. I will do everything I can for
students to be with at least one
student they have chosen.

Grade 3 and 4 camp – please bring all
medication in on Monday the 24th,
so it can all be organised before the
camp morning. Handing it in on the
morning is incredibly stressful, which
can add to mistakes happening.

Grade 5 and 6 camp – please bring all
medication in on Friday the 28th; we
are leaving at 7.30am sharp on the
Monday morning (May 1st). Again, I
want to avoid the need to rush the
medication collection.

Attitude to School Survey
In Term 2 the DET conduct a survey
with all Grade 4 – 6 students on how
they feel at school, their attitude
towards learning, their parents’
attitude towards school, their
friendships and bullying. The DET
regard the results of this survey
incredibly important – they know the
importance of students being happy
and prepared to give things a go.
As this survey is only conducted once a
year, I undertake the survey each term
for my own understanding of how the
students are traveling. The Grade 3-6
students have completed the pen and
paper survey this week I will spend the
holidays crunching the results and
looking at trends. Brylee is going to
look at the individual results next term
and work with the students who we
have identified that might need some
extra support (both in the way in which
they approach their work and the
relationships they have at school).

Class Competitions
The staff are quite a competitive group
– they have set up some little
competitions to determine a weekly
winner. Last week’s competition was to
see which class had the greatest
percentage of students turning up to
school on time. 

We were not wanting to put pressure
on parents, rather trying to encourage
the students to help out in the
morning to get to school on time.

Congratulations to Grade 4/5, they
were last week’s winner. They had
97.14 percent of their students on
time. I shared with School Council on
Tuesday night that I was incredibly
impressed with all the classes – our
lowest performing class still had 88.75
percent of students getting to school
on time. This is wonderful!

This week’s and the first week of term
2's challenge is to be in full school
uniform. This one is a little harder to
judge (I am the ‘uniform police’ for the
two weeks) as the majority of our
students are in uniform or are
prepared to get into uniform with the
support of Mrs Michie and her spare
clothes in the office.

Holiday break
If the students are feeling anything like
me (tired and emotional), the holidays
are a great time to reboot and
recharge.  Enjoy having time with your
children without the stress of having to
run around for school (a little trickier
for those that have to work or get them
off to babysitters).
Thank you for your wonderful support
this term. Let’s have another great
term. We'll see you all on Monday April
24th.

Kind regards,
Christine.
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April 24 Term 2 begins

April 25 ANZAC Day
Public Holiday
April 26-28 Gr 3/4 Camp
Leaving at 9:00am sharp
April 28 Gr 5/6 Camp
Medications signed in at
the office
May 1-3 Gr 5/6 Camp  
 Leaving at 7:30am sharp




         Grade 3/4 Camp      
         Medications signed in at
          the office

       

Student Birthdays

Upcoming EventsUpcoming Events

April
8 Xander  Gr 1/2T
12 Taylah Gr 4/5

Ruby Gr 5/6
14 Chaiyse Gr 1/2T

15 Grace Gr 5/6
Cianna Gr 5/6

20 Isabelle Gr 1/2T
21 Lilybeth Prep
22 Oliver Gr 1/2T
30 Harper B Gr 3








Our school community is truly amazing! It is
wonderful to share that our Slime Spectacular

School Fun Run was a huge success.



It is fantastic to see the spirit and enthusiasm
that was displayed in supporting our school. Of

course, the true highlight is the smiles on the
student’s faces as they got covered in slime

from head to toe.



We raised almost $7,000, with 60% going to
our school. This will go toward new outdoor

equipment for our students.



More smiles to come! The incentive prizes have
been ordered and are on their way! They will
arrive early next term and be distributed to

students accordingly.



Again, our most sincere thanks for your
support and fundraising efforts. We couldn’t

have done it without you!





Slime Fun Run



If families require any health support from a school nurse over the school holidays please
phone 1800 242 696 and asked to be put through to the Paediatric & Youth Hub.  Our admin

staff will email the Community Nurse in Schools on call for that day who will respond to
the query. All the best for the school holidays, stay safe, rest up, and see you in Term 2.

FREE Sound Scouts hearing tests 

What? Sound Scouts is a fun App where children play a game (while having their hearing
checked) on an iPad/tablet using a set of headphones while we supervise. A report will be
automatically generated following the test which can be sent to parents/carers via email if
required
When? Hearing tests will begin within the first couple of weeks of Term 2 and continue until
screening is completed 
Who? Grade 2 and Grade 4 children only
Why? Any hearing test results where a concern is identified, may indicate a referral to
Gippsland Audiology for further testing. Parents/carers will be contacted if a referral is
required. Hearing tests are encouraged due to the importance of early intervention of hearing
issues. Optimal educational outcomes are dependent on good hearing!

If you have any concerns or questions, or do not wish your child to have their hearing checked
please contact the school. For more info on Sound Scouts please click the link Free Online
Hearing Test App For Kids | Supported by Department of Health (soundscouts.com)

From our School Nurse, Ainsley....

School Holidays



Please contact the school office for an
application form. 



ATTENDANCE
Regular attendance at school is very important for your child's learning and social development. Of course,

sometimes children are sick and need to stay home to get well - and that's OK! But other than that, children need to
be at school as much as possible to ensure the BEST opportunity for learning. If your child is absent please enter

their absence via the Compass parent portal or alternatively call the school on 51271448 as soon as possible.

Breakfast Club is open every morning between
 8:00am-8:30pm  with Krystal & Brylee. 

8:45    1st Session
9:45    2nd Session
10:45   Eating Time (supervised)
10:55   Recess 
11:30   3rd Session
12:30   4th session
1:30    Children supervised to eat lunch
1:40    Lunch Recess 
2:15    5th Session
3:15    Dismissal

School Times

TERM DATES 2023
Term 1 30 January (Students start)   6 April
Term 2 24 April                                     23 June
Term 3 10 July                            15 September
Term 4 2 Oct                                20 December

Zooper Doopers are back  on
Fridays  for 50 cents each. Students
need to pay at the office before the

morning bell.
























